
DASC Board Meeting – Monday, December 18, 2023 

 

Start time: 7:01pm 

Members Attending: Holly Weaver, Sarah Gulick, Kiely Holcomb, Chad Wagner, Heather 

Oyler, Dave Mueller, Brooke Brown, Shayne McIntosh, Mike Flowers, Adam Benkoski, Laura 

Dye, Simon Skudder 

 

Vote #1 – Email – DASC Winter Goalkeeper Proposal – Indoor Facility $500 Rate – 2x1 hour 

sessions split by age – Chris Colondrillo – Approved 

Vote #2 – November Minutes – Approved 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Adam Benkoski 

- All accounts are in good standing 

- Credit cards are all paid 

 

New Business – Dave Mueller 

- 2024 Board Elections up for reelection or new seats 

o Vice President 

o Treasurer 

o Rec Coordinator- currently vacant 

o Volunteer Coordinator 

o Fields Manager 

o Member at Large (not academy) 

 

- Town Hall 

o Do we change tryouts? Are we more competitive – no prior team rosters matter, 

it’s truly skill based 

o What will the teams be? We need to layout A,B,C teams – what division will each 

team be, etc. 

o Incident reporting email address – form a committee 

o Remind parents to utilize our DASC website, many questions that are asked are 

easily answered if they look on the website. Continue to post links to our website 

on social media so that people can read and know what is going on 

 

Mike Flowers 

- Tournament Report 



o UTZ products or concession stands  $7,500 towards the tournament sponsors 

o 2024 Logos – Is Briana Benkoski up for designing it again? 

o Rock Hill Screen Printing – will be using their company again for the shirt 

Simon Skudder 

- Travel, Rec – Team Camps weeks of June 10, 17, and 24th for day time camps 

- Messiah Colleges camp in June 10 for girls, so only boys would be offered for the week 

of the 10th 

- Feedback on jerseys – Cappeli was the favorite of everyone 

- Parents are requesting no white socks for uniforms 

Vote #3 – Have Simon move forward with uniforms negotiations – approved 

Vote #4 – Adjusting Vote #3  - to just move forward to the Cappeli brand uniforms – approved 

- Robot Liner – it would have to be a huge fundraising effort for $27,000 to buy – put on a 

wish list for our future 

- Shark Evaluation App  

o Tryouts feedback that goes directly to parents - $5/player 

o Playermetrics App - $6/player 

o Teamsnap – we have a year left on our contract – those apps would buy out 

remaining Teamsnap contract  

- Hosting a nightout fundraising campaign at local restaurant 

- Tryouts standing rules – as a competition first basis – dissolving teams at the end of each 

season? 

- Tryout dates have changed for the older kids so it doesn’t conflict with the Bingo date 

Vote #5 – approval of tryout packet – will be sent over in an email 

- Goal keeper clinic is sold out in younger age group 

 

Heather Oyler – Turkey Trot 

- 350 registrations 

- $3000 spent on tshirts and $1400 spent on race timing 

- Expenses were $5800, Sponsors gave $2500, $10,500 were paid by runners to race 

- $7000 profit was made for the club to go wherever the club needs 

- Brooke, Laura, Shayne, Simon and Dave to form a Turkey Trot committee for 2024 with 

help from Heather 

 

Kiely Holcomb – Bingo 

- Amanda Roy has been helping Kiely to get things together for April 28th 

- Sponsors have been coming through  



- Hoping for over $7k in profits for the club – that is not including 50/50 and other raffles 

- Kiely needs volunteers to help 

Meeting adjourned 8:54 pm 

 


